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Faculty Council Minutes

Alanah Fitch Recording




Attending

1.  Invocation
2.  Approval of the Minutes
Alanah did not arrive until 3:23 - due to bus problem

Minutes 19/0/2 march minutes approved

Minutes 19/0/1 April minutes approved

3.  Chair’s Report
Gerry McDonald (GM) reported a positive meeting with the incoming provost Chris Wiseman (CW). [Suggestion from Pamela Caughie (PC) and Peter Schroeder (PS) to revisit the idea of making the provost an ex officio member).]   The family leave policy is moving from the University Coordinating Committee (UCC) to the Faculty Affairs University Policy Committee (FAUPC). Another proposal went to the Research Affairs UPC (RAUPC).  The current UPCs are under some pressure to clear a backlog of proposals but in the future there should be a better process of planning rather than approving.  The UCC is currently not functioning but will be resurrected.  Suggested that although President Father Garazini (Father G.) was concerned about faculty council (FC) overreaching however GM expects that eventually channels of communication between the FC and the UPCs and UCC will open up.   GM personally feels optimistic about the system, suggests that  goodwill on our part and a believe in the good will of other participants. [It was noted by Paul Jay (PJ) that the initiation of the new shared governance system has never been formally broadcast.]

William Schmidt (WS) asked about the issue of serving on a UPC over summer while on a 9 month contract.  PS asked that the UCC discuss this matter. Allen Schoenberger (AS) suggested that there should be a small stipend for summer service on the UPCs.  GM said that Father G. Does not want to hear about stipends but that the incoming provost CW has frequently mentioned faculty stipends.

Robert Bireley suggested that if we are to have real shared governance faculty should be willing to work on UPCs during the summer.  GM said we needed flexibility in how we address the issue.

Suggests about the use of video conferencing, email and black-board arose.  

GM indicated that his last topic was appointment of new members to the UCS.  PJ and Linda are on the Committee on Committees (ConC) along with GM.  A good response resulted in a good list of volunteers to be allocated by reference to appropriate representation from various schools and divisions.

GM: This is the final meeting of the year and thanks were given to chairs of various committees and to members of the executive committee.  The best part of the job is getting together with the EC each month.  Thank you for entrusting me with this position, hope I haven’t messed up too much this year.

4.  Committee Reports:

4A.  Elections

David Schweikart brought up the issue of transparency on the results of elections to faculty council.  FC council discussed whether real transparency was an necessary citing a desire not to know if you only got one vote, others cited the desirability of knowing how many people in a unit participate.  Final suggestion was to send an email to all participants (winners and losers) stating that the results are on file and can be inspected. . - Motion from DS “Not to send the full results to the faculty only the winners and the participation rates.  The full results sent to all the people nominated and FC.”

.  

Vote: 23/0 vote in approval.

4B.  Rich Bowen - Awards Committee
Rich Bowen discussed the general quality of the faculty nominated for Faculty Member of the Year Award.  Those who were nominated are well established scholars and have done a lot for the university.  He mentioned two problems: lack of numbers of nominees and complete lack of female nominations. The committee recommended that Tony Cardoza of History be selected Faculty Member of the Year.

Passed 23/0

5.  Old business : Marta Lundy
The proposal on family affairs was reported on.  ML indicated that there are no career services for spouses and suggested that FC should partner with the Center for Faculty Development to create a policy with respect to career services for spouses.  AS seconded the suggesting.  Issues that might be explored by the committee were suggested by members of FC.  1.  There is a need to enhance Loyola faculty recruitment by allowing dual hires, perhaps, but especially, to facilitate hires of spouses locally.  This should be presented to the provost as a high priority in getting good faculty hires.  It was suggested that the topic should be with respect to “partners” as opposed to “spouses”...Also discussed was the issue of helping incoming faculty find housing.  ML indicated that Tim O’Connell’s office has offered some informal services on how to manage a move better.

A Motion was proposed:

There is a need at L to provide employment services to life partners of new faculty. Such services will facilitate the hiring of exceptional new faculty who might be enticed to other positions by universities who provide this service.  Faculty and CFPD will collaborate as an ad hoc committee to develop Guidelines for Spousal Employment Services for New Faculty.  

Motion passed  21/0/1

6.  Discussion with Pat Simpson, Chair of Faculty Affairs UPC.
Associate Professor of Labor Issues in School of Business Administration coming out of labor movement.  Worked most closely with Pamela Caughie.  Works on national AAUP committee.

PS: The committee was up and running by March with the goal to clear the back log.  She discussed communications - actions by the committee are sent to GM as chair of FC and minutes are posted, but that is delayed in order to obtain approval.  A frustration she feels about the Shared Governance system is the feeling in many quarters that it is set up to dispose, not propose. This may change with the composition and character of the UCC.   Issues discussed thus far include the faculty leave proposal, the change in School of Business from affinity areas to departments, and the creation of a school of fine arts from existing but smaller units.  The last issue was somewhat problematic as the Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences (CAS) Isaiah Crawford (IC) pressured the committee to rapidly confirm the proposal in order to start fall 2007 recruiting.   The committee deferred votes until the next meeting.   The vote came with recommendation that the tenure promotion and time lines needed to be resolved by Mar 1, 2008.  We strongly recommended that the director of the new major in dance be converted to a tenure track line as it is disadvantageous to students to have a major headed by a clinical faculty member.   The committee referred back to the appropriate Dean the librarians’ status document to be reworked in it’s references to the faculty handbook.  

The proposal referred in numerous times to the new faculty handbook but we don’t have a new faculty handbook - sent it back to the dean indicating that it was without prejudice.  Hoping to see it after a new draft of the FH.  Typically for librarians in certain school there is an annual assessment but there is no relationship to salary increase - everybody gets the same increase.  The librarian status document says that librarians will be covered by the faculty appeals and grievance procedure.  If librarians are going to have access to appeals and grievance there should be some effort for evaluating standards for librarian performance and how that links to salary compensation.  

7.  Faculty Members leaving recognized
Kim D - 17 years at U leaving in June - thanks to learning how good things can get things done and your collegiality.  The executive committee has been my greatest committee being here. Will miss that greatly.  

8.  Seating of New Members
David Posner Modern Languages, David Merriman Econ, Tony Cardoza, History, Phong Le, Tony Cardoza, 
9.   Election of New Officers and Executive Committee
Total of 7 EC members, nominations as follows  

Chair GM

Vice Chair: Walter JayC WJ

Secretary Alanah Fitch

The floor opened to other nominations for chair.  AS move for closure.  GM voted chair.

The floor opened to other nominations for vice chair.  A move for closure, and then a vote for Walter Jay.  

The floor opened to other nominations for secretary.  A move for closure and then a vote for Alanah Fitch as secretary.

10.  Adjournment.

Meeting adjourns 4:56





